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NEWSLETTER








FEBRUARY 2015

12 February 2015 meeting, was as usual, chaired by Frik.  We had a full house, except

for Ray Collett (little bit too far to travel for a meeting).  Guests were Andre &

Nikki, welcome you two.

Sharm was at the meeting early, did his bit with finances, and then cleared off

to the movies to watch “Fifty Shades of Grey”.   Really Sharm, how could that

movie be more important than a Jo.burg South meeting ???? (Was it good!!)

As a third of the club members have birthdays in February, the bar kitty looked

very delicious.  Hope all had a great celebration on their special day.

Rally forms and monies are to be paid over to Frik ASAP (via EFT), who will pay over to
National in a lump sum.   Also rally accommodation to be transferred into Frik’s

bank  ASAP.         It is that time of the year again – annual membership fees are due,

 please settle with Frik at March meeting.

Rally shirts are being organized, there will be men & woman sizes.      The club will
fund half, balance due by members at April meeting.   Mark has so diligently used 

the rally colours in the design.    GREEN under pants are essential – speak to 

Mark !!!!!

The official Charity Run for a children’s home in Brakpan, organized by Gerda, Deon 
& Hibiscuc Club will take place on 8th March 2015.  Braai packs will be available, and
Deon has offered to braai the meat “give that man a Bells”     Members who could not 

make the run, contributed at the meeting and  R1,550.00 was raised.  Wow, “give

the club members an Old Brown Sherry”

Finances at the moment R5,610.00.  To be deducted, stock/ 10 new chairs/valentines

gifts.  Add on bar takings for the night.

It was decided at the meeting, donations (raffles) to the club should be brought

to the March meeting.  The gifts can then be raffled off in the future months.

Vivian has stated “Whatever Sharm brings in March – he will match in the April

meeting !!!! 

Catering for February meeting  --- Deon & Gerda  - well, the food said it all, lekker

Catering for March meeting      ---  Frik & Tok
March meeting                          ---   12th March
April meeting                           ---  has been moved to the third Thursday (16th) as the
                                                       Smith’s  will be on their bike tour of parts of SA
Breakfast Run on Sunday 15th February, well the run seemed to be okay, but

meal payments and venues are apparently an issue.    To be discussed at next meeting

SNEWS & SNIPPITTS
Whale Rally

5-7th June organised by CT Hartenbosch
Birthday boy

Ray Wilsenach – 15 March

Nicky


Thanks for the Valentine decorations put up for the evening

Gerda/Carol

Thanks for champagne to celebrate their birthdays

Jeff/Nicky

Appreciate the use of your home as a club house

Apologies from the secretary (me) for the late newsletter – BUT – the Midlands

(especially Notties Hotel) was calling and calling and calling, so we had to keep

the peace and go !  Had a great time and drank lots of beer, oh yes also went on a

 few meanders.
 Cheers
Safe on the roads and watch out for idiots

